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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – June 26, 2012 – 7:15 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou           John Lindgren
 
Louise Price



      
       
      Steve Russo   
   Myra Emmons, Director 
Tad Putney, Town Administrator (to 8:30)
Public Session:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, it was moved to appoint Louise the Chairman pro tem.  Motion passed unanimously.
Minutes:
Upon motion by John, seconded by Steve, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of June 5, 2012 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:

Treasurer’s Report:  
John stated that the library has received two donations from the Friends: $ 1,400 for the Summer Reading Program and $ 1,000 for the purchase of Atriuum.
Mid Year Review of Hours Worked:
Myra distributed a spreadsheet detailing the number of payroll hours worked through the third week in June, with an accounting of wages paid to date.  47.7% of the personnel budget has been spent, so we are on track.   

Director's Report:
-Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
-Myra reported that the library has received a KBA (Kids Books and the Arts) grant for the summer reading program.  
-Myra reported that several staff are planning summer vacations; she thinks all necessary staffing hours will be covered so that there will be no change in service.
-Myra discussed the water tests results.  (See attached copy of results)  In general, the water quality is fine; although the manganese level is higher than recommended, it poses no health problem.  Skillings recommended that we should consider updating the water filtering system, which they estimate would cost $ 200 - 500; Myra will consider including this in next year's proposed budget.
- Myra stated that the Quality Insulation Company is scheduled to add insulation in the attic tomorrow (6/27).  There was a discussion about some of the items stored in the attic: shelving, extra carpeting, a large podium, a bell clapper, etc.  The consensus of the discussion was that the shelving and carpeting should be kept and the other items will either remain in the attic or given to the Historical Society.
-Myra reported that the Summer Reading Program signup has begun; it looks like we will have over 100 registrants again this year.  The Adult Summer Reading Program theme is "Between the Covers"; at the end of the summer, Myra plans to schedule a discussion about the books adults read.

New Business
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR
Tad Putney outlined the responsibilities of his new position.  He is managing the office of the selectmen, handling day-to-day town affairs and resident's questions and concerns that in the past had been handled by members of the board of selectmen.  He also acts as the liaison between the selectmen and the town departments. 
Rena still manages the payroll and payroll warrant.  Mr. Putney will work with departments on budget preparation.  One of his projects is developing a multi-year maintenance plan for all town buildings.  

Mr. Putney asked how he could help us.  John suggested help with the budget process, such as informing us about expenses, like health insurance increases, that the town may learn of before we do.

There was a discussion of the town's role and the library's role in maintaining the library building.  Mr. Putney expressed the belief that the town is responsible for the building structure and parking lot, and the library trustees are stewards of the building.  John suggested that the town take a more proactive role in determining what needs to be done in maintaining the library building, and suggested that an audit needs to be done of the building's needs.  Helen suggested that Mr. Putney attend a Board budget planning session, to help finalizing our request.  She invited him to attend our meetings whenever he wished.

Mr. Putney questioned whether the library's building expenditures should be covered by the town's purchasing policy.  John said that the library should consider this.  

Mr. Putney and the Board members said that they looked forward to working with each other.  He is usually at Town Hall between 8:30AM and 3PM, although his hours will vary, as he has to attend meetings at night, etc.  His phone extension is 213.  
ATRIUUM-RELATED ISSUES
Myra did a demonstration of Atriuum for the board.  With the system, patrons can compile a book bag (a personal list) and a watch list of titles.  These lists will only be accessible to the cardholder, as will a patron's borrowing history.

Myra will work on putting together a slide show detailing what Atriuum can do, and will see if it can be installed on the public catalog and Internet computers as a screen saver. 

OPEN HOUSE 

Several dates for an open house were considered; the consensus was for the first Sunday in December, just before the tree lighting.  
SEAL COATING THE DRIVEWAY

Helen's repeated calls to a local company in order to obtain a second bid were never returned.  John made a motion to accept Kinney & Sons' seal coating proposal, with costs not to exceed $ 1,500.  Helen seconded; voted unanimously.
DISASTER PLAN

Myra reported that the disaster plan is almost completed.  The entire plan will be stored on the Northeast Document Conservation Center's server, and so will be available via the Internet whenever needed.  As it runs to many pages, Myra proposed producing only one hard copy, to be given to the town so that they will have easy access to it in an emergency. 
NONPUBLIC SESSION
John moved to go into nonpublic session in accordance with RSA Section 91-A:  3, II (a) and RSA Section 91-A:  3, II (b); seconded by Helen; the motion passed unanimously. 
Myra said there were three applicants for the temporary Library Page position.  Myra recommended that Kathleen Leonard be hired at $ 8.50/hour for 8 hours a week.  She would start June 28, 2012.

Helen moved to authorize Myra to hire Kathleen Leonard as a Library Page at $ 8.50/hour for 8 hours a week, beginning June 28, 2012, contingent to a clear background check.  Steve seconded; voted unanimously.

Helen moved to come out of the nonpublic session at 9:00PM.  Louise seconded; voted unanimously.

Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Steve, the meeting was adjourned at 9:02PM.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 4, 2012 at 7PM.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
